
Fraudulent calls alert

News story

The Attorney General’s Office public enquiry number is being used
fraudulently to target members of the public.

We have been made aware that some Attorney General’s Office (AGO) phone
numbers, including the public enquiry number (020 7271 2492) are being used
by fraudsters to try and extract money from members of the public.

In most of the reported cases, the fraudsters claim they are calling from the
AGO or HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC), with the AGO public enquiry number
showing in the caller ID. The callers have asked members of the public to pay
a certain amount of money to either drop criminal charges or pay outstanding
tax. The calls are NOT being made by the AGO or HMRC.

The AGO will never call you and ask you for your bank details or to pay us
money over the phone.

If you receive a call from someone claiming to be from the AGO and asking for
money, we ask you to hang up and report full details of the scam by email to:
phishing@hmrc.gov.uk

Please include the following information which will help with the
investigation:

date of the call
phone number used
content of the call

If you’ve been a victim of a scam and suffered financial loss, report it to
Action Fraud

Please also forward suspicious emails claiming to be from HMRC to
phishing@hmrc.gov.uk and texts to 60599.

We have reported the scam to HMRC’s Cyber Operations team, which works with
the telecoms providers to close down numbers used in scams such as this one,

http://www.government-world.com/fraudulent-calls-alert-2/
mailto:phishing@hmrc.gov.uk
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
mailto:phishing@hmrc.gov.uk


and to block some of the most credible numbers from being spoofed.
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